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Metropolitan King County Council

Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	2
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2003-0017
	Date:
	February 25, 2003

	Attending:
	Maureen Welch, Department of Natural Resources and Parks


SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE authorizing the conveyance of certain drainage-related properties to the city of Kenmore.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2003-0017 (Attachment 1) would authorize the executive to transfer title to nine parcels of drainage-related property and facilities to the city of Kenmore.  

At the time the city of Kenmore incorporated in 1998, the county executed an interlocal agreement with Kenmore to transfer the county’s title to drainage properties located within the new city’s boundaries.  In addition to transferring existing facilities, the county and city agreed that they would identify and review any additional county-owned drainage properties included in within the city’s boundaries for which the county’s facility acceptance process had not yet been completed.  These additional county-owned drainage properties or facilities would be transferred to the city from the county according to the agreements in the interlocal agreement.
BACKGROUND:  Proposed Ordinance 2003-0017 involves the transfer of the title to seven pieces of property acquired by the county for flood impact reasons.  These seven pieces of property are located along 73rd Avenue NE in Kenmore.  They are near the flood-prone area close to the mouth Swamp Creek where it enters into Lake Washington.  The county acquired these seven properties with federal flood impact assistance funding from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  The flood acquisition process was underway at the time of incorporation, and now the process has been completed.  Executive staff advise that they are seeking the requisite federal and state approval of the transfer of these properties and that the approval process is happening concurrently with the council’s consideration of this legislation.
The remaining two properties that would be transferred by this ordinance are drainage facilities that were required in connection with two residential developments.  At the time of the incorporation, these developments were ongoing under county permits and processes.  The permits required the developers to construct appropriate drainage facilities for the developments and to transfer these facilities to the county upon completion of the development.  

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed Ordinance 2003-0017 with attachment
a. Legal Description
2. Transmittal Letter dated January 15, 2003
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